



Dear Parents and Carers, 

Schooner paid a visit to Stevensons Fish Monger and the Deputy Harbour Master took 
them round the harbour on Wednesday. They asked interesting questions about the 
impact currently on the fishing industry. They enjoyed the walk to Newlyn and their 
behaviour was exemplary -a real credit to the school. 

We had a fantastic turn out for the cross country this week with 10 children taking part. 
They have all completed 3 races and are now waiting to see if they have qualified for the 
Cornwall School Games. They all gave 100% and were placed between 6th and 46th-great 
work. 

The girls played 3 hockey matches on Thursday against St Buryan, St Piran and Ludgvan. 
They demonstrated great team work and resilience as they had to play against older girls 
and boys. 

We have had some amazing wall art erected in the hall and down the stairs funded 
generously by Mousehole Harbour Authority. We have a historical time line, world map, 
British Isles map and a map of Penwith focusing in on Mousehole and all the areas the 
school are involved in with the community. They are a fantastic learning tool for the 
children not only a visual spectacle, but a modern take on History and Geography. 

Forest Schools had a wonderful time learning how to make to make fire this week up in 
our school field. They had a lovely time building memories together. 

Next week it is Online Safety and Mental Health week. Please take time to read the 
Online Safety Poster below. Also take time to share kindness and joy with those around 
you. 

Don’t forget our recycled school uniform rail is still available in the entrance hall. Thank 
you for all the kind donations over the last term but we don’t have capacity for anymore 
currently. 

In half term there will be some preliminary flood works taking place by the Environment 
Agency. Please note: 

Contractors working on behalf of the Environment Agency will be working near the school entrance 
on Mousehole Lane in half term from 12th to 16th February. Work will involve clearing vegetation on 
the strip of land to the left of the school playground, by the private 
drive. This is to prepare the area ahead of construction work to 
increase the capacity of Paul stream and improve flood resilience in 
Mousehole. The main construction work is due to begin in the 
summer, but it is important that vegetation is cleared now to avoid 
disturbing birds during nesting season. 
Hope you have a great weekend and look forward to seeing you 
at 8.45am on Monday.                                 

Sarah Trow 

Mousehole News 
Friday	2nd	February	2024 



Whole School 
attendance: 


91% 









House Points:   


PORTHCHAPEL: 218
GWYNVER: 165
SENNEN: 201
PRAA SANDS: 218

Dinghy Class - Margot 

- Sully 

- for her brilliant writing and approach 
to learning. 

- For his great letter writing to 
Handa.

Skiff Class - Alfie S 

- Bunny

-For settling into Mousehole School so 
well and being a lovely new member to 
Skiff Class. 
-For her brilliant ideas for her Cornish 
myth in Mousehole.

Lugger Class - Charlie S 

- Suki B 

- Well done for joining your new 
friends and settling so well during 
your first week in Lugger Class. 

- For your excellent writing  Suki, 
using similes, adverbials of place and 
senses to describe your rainforest 
setting. 

Schooner Class - Ava 

-Henriette 

- Both of you for asking confident and 
thoughtful questions on our trip 
regarding the state of the fishing 
industry.

Stars of the week 

Marvellous Mouse Of The 
Week 

 
Pixie 

For being a cheerful, positive happy 
member of Mousehole Mice- she 

always lights up the room! 



  



















Wow! Owen has found the reading 
bug and has completed his 20 
reads-a fantastic achievement 
keep up the good work. A well 
deserved head teachers award!

Well done to the girls hockey team 
for demonstrating great team work 
and resilience in their matches this 

week.

Schooner Class visiting Stevensons 
Fish Monger and the Deputy Harbour 
Master taking them on a tour of the 

harbour.

10 children represented 
Mousehole in the cross country 

this week. They all did 
extremely well with places 

ranging from 6th-46th-great 
effort all of you!

Fantastic Forest Schools this 
week learning how to make 

fires-very exciting!!



Here is a link to all the information about classes and intensives that I do with Falmouth University 
-  
  
https://www.falmouth.ac.uk/arts-centre/get-involved/dance-classes 
  
The one and two day intensives coming up in the holidays are as follows -  
  
Saturday 10th Feb  - Years 1/2/3  
https://www.falmouth.ac.uk/arts-centre/whats-on/creative-dance-
spring-intensive-2024-%7C-school-years-1%2C-2-and-3 
  
Saturday, Sunday 13th/14th April - Year 4  
https://www.falmouth.ac.uk/arts-centre/whats-on/creative-dance-
spring-intensive-2024-%7C-school-year-4 

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 
Spring Term: 
Jumping Mice weekly on Tuesdays 10.30-11.30am 
Tues 6th Feb Youth Speaks Competition  
Wed 7th Feb Parent Consultations- see letter 
Fri 9th Feb Dinghy Parent/Grandparent Lunch 
Fri 9th Feb Skiff Cake Stall 3.15pm-Please come and 
support. 
Half Term 12th-16th February 
Monday 19th February 2024-INSET DAY 
Mon 26th Feb-Thurs 29th Feb Schooner Camp 
Mon 4th March St Piran Concert 7pm St Johns Hall 
Tues 5th March St Piran Parade 10am 
Thurs 7th March World Book Day 
Wed 13th March Tempest Group Photos 
Fri 15th March Comic Relief Red Nose Day 
Tues 19th-Wed 20th March Lugger Camp 
Fri 8th March School Disco 5-7pm 
Fri 22nd March Skiff  Parent/Grandparent Lunch 
Tues 26th March Songfest 
Thurs 28th March Last day of clubs 
Last Day of Term- Thurs 28th March 
2023-2024 INSET Days: 
Wednesday 24th July 2024 

https://www.falmouth.ac.uk/arts-centre/get-involved/dance-classes
https://www.falmouth.ac.uk/arts-centre/whats-on/creative-dance-spring-intensive-2024-%7C-school-years-1%2C-2-and-3
https://www.falmouth.ac.uk/arts-centre/whats-on/creative-dance-spring-intensive-2024-%7C-school-years-1%2C-2-and-3
https://www.falmouth.ac.uk/arts-centre/whats-on/creative-dance-spring-intensive-2024-%7C-school-year-4
https://www.falmouth.ac.uk/arts-centre/whats-on/creative-dance-spring-intensive-2024-%7C-school-year-4


  



Our stunning world map, British Isles map, History 
timeline and entrance wall art are now in place to support 
the children learning. A massive thank you to Mousehole 

Harbour Authority for funding them.










